MANHASSET-LAKEVILLE WATER DISTRICT

BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS

BRIAN J. MORRIS CHAIRMAN

DONALD T. O'BRIEN TREASURER

MARK S. SAUVIGNE SECRETARY



170 EAST SHORE ROAD GREAT NECK, NY 11023 516-466-4416 FAX 516-466-2748

PAUL J. SCHRADER, P.E. SUPERINTENDENT

CHARLES G. STEPANEK DISTRICT MANAGER

June 5, 2015

Mayor Elaine Phillips Village of Flower Hill 1 Bonnie Heights Road Manhasset, New York 11030

Mayor Kenneth Riscica Village of Plandome Heights 37 Orchard Street Manhasset, New York 11030

Mayor Lloyd Williams Village of Plandome 65 South Drive Plandome, New York 11030 Mayor Barbara Donno Village of Plandome Manor 55 Manhasset Avenue Manhasset, New York 11030

Mayor Sean Haggerty Village of Munsey Park 1777 Northern Boulevard Manhasset, New York 11030

Supervisor Judi Bosworth Town of North Hempstead 220 Plandome Road Manhasset, New York 11030

Re:

Invitation to June 16, 2015 Public Informational Meeting

Regarding Replacement of Manhasset-Lakeville

Water District Elevated Water Storage Tank in Munsey Park

Ladies and Gentlemen:

We invite you and representatives of your municipality to attend our public informational meeting at the offices of the Manhasset-Lakeville Water District, on Tuesday, June 16, 2015 at 7 p.m.

The Board of Commissioners, Water District Superintendent Paul Schrader, and representatives from H2M, our consulting engineers, and Caldwell Tanks, our contractor, will update our neighbors and interested parties with respect to the logistics of the project that we are about to commence to replace the aging elevated water storage tank at our property on Dogwood Lane, in the Village of Munsey Park (the "Project").

As you know, the District previously addressed at great length the need for the Project, and the inadequacy of alternative solutions, in public hearings and in meetings with you and other local government officials during 2014. Nevertheless, at our June 16, 2015 meeting, after we have addressed Project logistics, we will be happy to explain again the purpose of the project and why neither ground storage nor any other alternative solution can provide the District and its residents with the Project's benefits, and to address actual Project costs, which are now available, following completion of the competitive bidding process.

Enclosed for your information are the following items:

- 1. Copy of public hearing information notice sent last year in connection with our April 8, 2014 public hearing addressing the need for the Project; and
- 2. Copy of November 20, 2014 letter from Nassau County Department of Health, approving the Project plans and confirming the need for the Project.

Additional information is available on our website, mlwd.net.

Again, we look forward to seeing you on June 16th.

Sincerely,

Manhasset-Lakeville Water District

Rv.

Paul Schrader, Superintendent

Encl.

cc: Board of Commissioners of the Manhasset-Lakeville Water District